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Knox Lock Application Process SUBJECT:
2/27/2009DATE:

This information on the Kentfield website will assist you in securing a Knox Box entry
system.

Download a brochure explaining the Knox Entry System, a copy of Fire Protection
Standard 202, and an application form.

Please complete sections 1, 3, 4, and 5 of the application.  Return it to us with your check
for the applicable amount made payable to the Knox Company.  Upon receipt, we will sign
the application and forward it with your check.

The locking system will be sent directly to you.  Once it has been installed, please give us a
call so that we may meet with you to test the system.

Jim Galli, Battalion Chief


